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SEN Parents’ Evening

We will be holding another parents evening for families of children with 

additional needs next half term.

Please add these further dates to your dairy:

• Tuesday 22nd March

• Tuesday 21st June

Inclusion & Pastoral Team Members

Miss J Jackson - Deputy Head / Special Needs 

Coordinator (SENDCo)

Mrs C Waerea – Horizons Centre Leader and SENDCo

Mrs H Horsman – Behaviour Support Worker

Mr D Neen – Learning Mentor

Please look at our school website for lots of 

information about interventions which happen in 

school, special needs support or how we are 

trying to look after children’s mental health and 

wellbeing, particularly during Covid 19.

Holybrook Primary School 

(holybrookacademy.co.uk)

Our school ‘offer’ has more information 
about what we do in school. 

SEND Local Offer | Holybrook Primary School 

(holybrookacademy.co.uk)

If you are worried about any aspects your child’s 

progress, please speak to their class teacher or 

Miss Jackson on 01274 611327.

Star Children

We run a range of interventions and groups to help children at Holybrook.  

Teachers feel that these children need a special mention as they have been 

responding so well to their additional help:

• Horizons - Marcel is beginning to regulate himself; he has become the 

Horizons’ site manager! Harry is now able to regulate himself if someone 

comes into class and is the Times table Rockstars champion.  Archie is 

working very hard in lessons with his writing.

• Reception – Oliver is now talking about his feelings/emotions. Sienna is 

talking more to familiar adults and beginning to talk and play with other 

children. Sarah is beginning to develop her story telling and imagination 

through role play and she is beginning to use more words alongside 

Makaton. 

• Year 1- Sadie has achieved all of her speech and language targets. 

Georgie and Catherine have finished their Wellcomm intervention. Alex has 

passed level 8 on Wellcomm too. 

• Year 2 – Nelly O'Reilly is doing well with her number bonds to 10 in her 

precision teaching sessions.

• Year 3 – Talia, Ashley, Summer and Jessica are all progressing well in their 

phonics intervention. 

• Year 4 – Kenny has achieved his targets from the speech therapist. Kelsey 

has now learnt her 3 x tables during Precision Teaching. Darcey now knows 

her number bonds to 10. 

• Year 5 – Vinny, Liam and Angel have all completed a level of their times-

tables in their Precision Teaching intervention. 

• Year 6 – Lexi is improving the amount of time she works independently. 

.

We use Widgit software to make symbols. In 

Early Years, this helps children with limited 

language to communicate and 

understand school routines. Here are some 

which are used around nursery.

Reading and Writing
We have lots of different 
technology which can 

help children who 
struggle with reading 
and writing. Here, a 

child is using Clicker 7 
Software and a large-

lettered keyboard.  
Clicker 7 helps with 

writing and spelling as it 
reads the children’s 

work back to them so 
they can check it. 

Look at Billy in 
Year 2’s amazing 
homework about 
his own personal 
timeline. He used

photos from 
when he was a 

baby. Well done 
Billy!

https://holybrookacademy.co.uk/
https://holybrookacademy.co.uk/send-local-offer/

